
 

 

8259 S. Lavergne 

Burbank, IL  60459 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

In February, teachers and students worked very hard on the Common Assessment.  This classroom adminis-
tered test shows what the students have learned in the classroom from the beginning of the year.  The teacher 
created assessment follows the Scope and Sequence of District #111.  With the addition of a new math series 
being introduced this year, it was important to gauge what the students were comprehending.  Thank you 
teachers for all of your hard work.  
 
Students at Byrd participated in the Young Authorôs Contest that took place on February 15th, at Kennedy 
School.  Over 250 students submitted stories for the contest.  A student from every grade level was repre-
sented in the contest. The following students were grade level winners from Byrd School: Kindergarten ï 
Jocelyn V., 1st Grade ï Monserrath R., 3rd Grade ï Ava S., 4th Grade ï Lisly N., and 5th Grade ï David S. 
Ava was a winner at the district level.  Congratulations to all of the participants.  Thank you to the Byrd 
School judges and teachers who really promoted this very important event.   

Teachers have been working hard to prepare students for the upcoming PARCC and MAP assessments that 
will take place in March, April, and May.  Teachers will begin practicing with their students for the upcom-
ing PARCC assessment that begins during the last week of March. Since the assessment is computer based, 
it is important to get the students acclimated to the assessment format. The 4th - 6th grade students had expe-
rience with the assessment last year. I am very proud of the teachers at Byrd School and their efforts to pre-
pare your children for this fairly new assessment.   

Registration for next yearôs kindergarten class will take place at Burbank School District #111ôs Administra-
tion building this year.  The dates are March 9th, 21st, and April 5th.  The Administration building will stay 
open late on registration days.  We would like to have every kindergartener registered before the end of the 

school year.  Please keep a close look out for the upcoming Kindergarten Tea that will take place on April 
20th.  This is a time for you and your soon-to-be kindergartener to become familiar with the teachers, the 
room, and the procedures for next year.  

On February 21st, the PTO met.  During this time, parents discussed the 2 for 1 Book Fair that will take place 
April 24th - 28th. Mrs. Darji will chair this event.  This is not a fundraising book fair, but a book fair that 
gives the students an opportunity to purchase books at a tremendous value.  The all-school field trip to see 
the Earth Day Disney movie will take place on April 21st.   The PTO has agreed to pay the bus fee for all of 
the students at Byrd School. That means the students are only responsible for the movie ticket price which is 
$5.00.  We are so fortunate to have such a supportive PTO at Byrd School and I am very grateful for their 
positive influence at Byrd.  We also finalized the end of year events and discussed the 3rd and final free as-
sembly of the school year for students in grades 5 and 6.  The students will be attending an assembly by the 
Science Alliance called Zap!.   

The month of March is gearing up to be a very busy month.  Dr. Seussô birthday is on March 2nd and Mrs. 

Munoz has created a two week reading incentive event that will result in students receiving a new spirit stick 
at the completion of their 14-day reading period.  In addition, the students will be given the opportunity to 
have 3 Dr. Seuss themed dress down days as well. Mrs. Mueller will begin her 4th annual volunteer sponsor-

ship of the Seeds of Knowledge program.  The students in 5th grade will be attending their annual Robert 
Crown field trip on Friday, March 10th.  Finally, Mr. Fialekôs Energy Fair will take place on Thursday, 
March 23rd at 6:30 pm.  Students in grades 3-6 have been working on projects that focus on energy con-

sumption and energy production.  In addition, a Smart Grid demonstration will be on display during this 
time.     
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Upcoming important dates for the month of March are as follows: March 6th is Casmir Pulaski Day. Casmir 
Pulaski was an American Revolutionary war hero.  He was a general in the Continental Army and started the 
Pulaski Cavalry Legion.  General Pulaski was most noted for saving the life of George Washington during the 
Revolutionary War. There will be no school on that day. When we return after that long three-day weekend, 
we will be participating in a state wide tornado drill.   There will be a half-day of attendance on March 15th due 
to a teacher in-service.  Please donôt forget to move your clocks ahead one hour on March 12th for Daylight 
Savings Time. The first day of spring is on March 20th.   

Students at Byrd School have been working hard to be a part of Byrdôs monthly behavior reward program.  In 
February, almost all of the students earned their Technology reward and were able to bring their tablet, com-
puter, or DS to play a game of their choice at the end of the day. In March the students will receive a Movie 
Day as their reward, and that will take place on March 31st. Finally, the PARCC assessment begins for students 
in grades 3-6 on Monday, March 27th and concludes on Friday, April 7th, the last day before Spring Break. We 
have a very small window to conduct the assessment, so it is important that your student attends school each 
day during this time frame. Thank you for your cooperation during testing time.  

I have discussed the schoolôs dress code with the intermediate level students for the past couple weeks.  Some 
students are choosing to wear non-regulation uniforms on non-dress down days.  Our school has many dress 
down days, and that decision was made so that students would be comfortable on their regularly scheduled 
physical education days.  On those days, the students should be in their Byrd spirit wear or in uniform.  Please 
refer to the student handbook to see what District #111ôs uniform policy is. Thank you for your cooperation.  

Parents, I understand that dismissal time can be a little crowded when picking up your child; however, it is im-

perative that parents who pick up their children at the end of the day use the pick-up and drop-off driveway.  I 
have witnessed many cars in the parking lot just north of the school at the end of the day.  This area is not a 
safe area to pick up your children because staff are leaving and there is no safe turn-around area.  Please use 

the drop-off and pick-up driveway that is located just east and south of the school.  Thank you for your cooper-
ation in this matter.  

I would like to thank you for making February and March wonderful fundraising months.  Mrs. Oliver spon-
sored the Leukemia and Lymphoma Societyôs Pennies for Pasta war.   This seemed to motivate students to 
give, give, and give to raise the amount of $2,860.99.  This amount is the most ever raised at Byrd School for 
the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.  The next successful fundraiser that we are in the midst of is the St. 
Baldrickôs fundraiser, sponsored by Ms. Kijak, Mrs. Carroll, and Mr. Walsh.  We have many volunteers who 
are fundraising and are participating in the head shaving event that will take place on Wednesday, March 15th 
at Liberty Junior High at 6pm.  I look forward to seeing everyone there.   

All of the upcoming events on the calendar of this newsletter are on Byrd Schoolôs website. 

Happy St. Patrickôs Day!  

Mr. Martin 



 

 

FEBRUARY 

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 
 The following students worked hard during the month and 
were chosen as Students of the Month. During the month of 
February, these students completed all necessary school and 

homework assignments.   

They have proven to be role models for all students at Byrd School.  

 

K-Ms. Valentino - Jennah Matariyeh  

K-Mrs. Motola - Liliana Alcalde  

1st-Mrs. Erbs - Citlali OôCampo 

1st-Mrs. Vallianatos - Jessica Smalec 

2nd-Mrs. Sevedge - Alexis Balcazar  

2nd-Mrs. Thome - Sebastian Santos  

3rd-Mrs. OôRiordan - Kiara Hernandez 

3rd-Mrs. Paulson - Skylar OôNeill 

3rd-Mrs. Turner - Brianna Cura  

4th-Mrs. Abeja - William Kasick 

4th-Miss Russell - Aliyah Pichardo-Aich 

5th-Ms. Kijak - Aya Nasir 

5th-Ms. Szeligowski - Aisha Abu Tayeh  

6th-Mrs. Hammad - Hannah Zuniga 

6th-Mr. Fialek - Meera Morad 

Mrs. Catizone - Jayden Flanigan 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardians, 

Byrd School implemented the Wow Program to reward those students who go out of their way to help others.  
A Wow student could be one who helps another student during center time.  A Wow student might show ex-
traordinary character sometime during the week.  A Wow student may assist a younger student who needs 
help.   

Students will be acknowledged when a teacher notices a Wow behavior, and the student will be given a Wow 
ticket.  The Wow ticket will go into a container in their teacherôs classroom.  On Fridays, I will recognize each 
student during an afternoon announcement.  Additionally, I will pull one student's name from each grade and 
that student will receive a prize.   

If your child comes home and says that he/she was chosen as a Wow student of the week, congratulate them 
and tell them to keep up the good work! 

Congratulations to our February winners: 

Kaelyn Alvarado Emily Michalek Miguel Nava  Julia Stoch 

Mohammad Razick Marcelina Herrera Natalie Saenz  Haley Earner  

Sameer Darji  Luis Camargo  Kiara Hernandez Kaila Wojciechowski 

Emmanuel Rojas Al-Mahdi Qasem Samuel Steen  Camila Flores 

Monserrath Rojas Mashia Yasin  Javier Perez  Quetzalli Pichardo-Aich 

Hannah Zuniga Maddux Loza  Franco Valdez  Jessica Smalek 

Joshua Vlahos  Leslie Campos  Christopher Rosa Jose Perez 

 

  

**************************************************************************************** 

PTO Meeting 

We will be having our monthly PTO meeting on March 14th at 9:00am .  Please come and join 
other parents to discuss upcoming events and share ideas for  the year. To show 
our appreciation for your commitment we will be holding a raffle at the meeting.   



 

 

Kindergarten News 
 

Thank you for attending our 2nd Make & Take, we hope all of the ideas and resources you received are helpful and aid 
you in assisting your child at home. 
 
 Please continue to practiceé 

¶ all introduced Popcorn/sight words 
¶ blending letters to read and write words 
¶ writing sentences 
¶ all letters and letter sounds 
¶ identifying and writing numbers to 15 
¶ counting to 75    
 

March is a busy month in Kindergarten as we celebrate the birthday of Dr. Seuss, and enjoy 
many of his wonderful books filled with rhyme.  We will also learn about General Casmir Pu-
laski, and his contributions to our country.  Remember to wear green for St. Patrickôs Day on 
March 17th! We will also celebrate the first day of Spring, as we continue to learn about the 
change in seasons and signs of Spring.  
 
Continue to review your addition flashcards each week.  Our next Math module in Origo will focus on subtraction, and 
your child will receive new subtraction flashcards to practice as well!  These are important skills that we will continue 
to build on as the year progresses.  Remember to make time for reading every day! 
 
Congratulations to our February Students of the Month ï Jennah Matariyeh for Ms. Valentino and Liliana Alcalde for 
Mrs. Motola  
 
 
Ms. Valentino and Mrs. Motola 

 

 

Happy March Byrd Students and Families! 

Last month Byrd school participated in our 4th annual Penny War to raise money for the Leukemia and Lym-
phoma Society (L&LS) and St. Baldrickôs Foundation. Students were asked to bring in their loose change 
and dollar bills to donate so that we can make a contribution to stopping childhood blood cancers.  Our dona-
tions are being sent to the L&LS to support research efforts and providing education and services for blood 
cancer patients. Byrd students raised an AMAZING amount of change and bills, $2,860.99 worth!!! 

 Byrd students your Teachers, Staff, and Principal are so extremely proud to have such generous, caring, and 
charitable students. It is our pleasure to announce that the 4th grade students won the Olive Garden pasta party 
for raising the most money and being the least sabotaged.  The party will take place after lunch during the 
month of April. Permission forms will be sent home with the 4th grade students later this week. Great job 
Byrd students, we canôt wait to see what we can raise next school year! 

 Happy Spring! 

Mrs. Oliver 
Richard E. Byrd Social Worker 
(708) 499-3049 x30124 
JHernandez@BSD111.org 

 

mailto:JHernandez@BSD111.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will be raffling off a girl and boy basket filled with goodies!   

 Ticket Sales will be during lunch time. The winner will be announced at the 

end of the day on March 15 th .  

$1 for 1 ticket  

Thank you for your support in St. Baldrickõs! 

 

Girl St. Baldrickôs Basket 

25.00 Toys R Us Gift Card Youth MedðSt. Baldrickôs T-shirt- Mermaid Tail Plush blanket- Math game- 

Fraction puzzle game- Go Fish & Rummy card game -5 - Pete the Cat book Series-Trolls My Busy Book -4 

- Shopkins sticker books- Disney chipmunk stuffed animal- Mead pencil case - 6 Hello Kitty erasers- 12 

Scented Mr. Sketcher markers- 4 - Num Noms packs- 5 - Twozies packs-5 - Splashlings packs- St. Bal-

drickôs wrist band & Pin - Princess pom pom pen 

 

Boy St. Baldrickôs Basket 

25.00 Toys R Us Gift Card Youth Med - St. Baldrickôs T-shirt- Chicago Cubs -  A Season for the Ages book 

Chicago Blackhawks - Jonathan Toews Bobblehead-Jeep Wrangler remote control car -  Draw Comics book 

kit-  Old Maid & Sight words card game-Star Wars Art & Activity set - Chicago Bulls -Red Adult large 50th 

t-Shirt - Chicago Bulls White Adult large 50th t-Shirt - Spiderman Fun Pack -Spiderman Paddle ball- Spi-

derman Pen & Pad set-  Spiderman Stickers -St. Baldrickôs wrist band & Pin 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you want a chance to WIN A NINTENDO 3D XL Galaxy 
while SUPPORTING St. Baldrickôs? 

Buy your raffle tickets today for $1.00! 

All proceeds will go towards this yearôs St. Baldrickôs fundrais-

ing goal. Drawing will take place on Wednesday, March 15
th at 

our St. Baldrickôs ceremony.  

 



 

 

First Grade News 
 We are excited to be almost through winter and 
all of our many winter projects.  Some of our winter 
projects included writings and pictures of what we will 
do when we are 100 years old, a groundhog and predic-
tion to go along with the story Groundhog Weather 
School from which we learned about a lot of scientific/
nature facts, and making our own snow people with 
items brought from home!   We are headed towards spring! 

 Since we are well into half of the school year, our expectations for high-quality classwork AND home-
work have been raised, as well as quality classroom behavior.  We will be utilizing our schoolôs ñReflection 
Periodò time during lunch if need be.  This is a time during lunch/recess where children bring their lunches to 
the library and reflect through talking and writing/drawing about how they can improve whatever it was that 
brought them to this period.  Please help support us in this as we want to send students to second grade with 
the appropriate work ethic and behavior that is expected of them. 

 Lastly, since March is Dr. Seussô birthday month, we would like to invite parents to come in to read to 
their childôs class a favorite Dr. Seuss bookðpossibly during FUN FRIDAY time, but we will send out an in-
terest/sign-up letter soon.    

Thanks for all your continued support this year! 

Mrs. Erbs & Mrs. Vallianatos 

Students of the Month: 

Mrs. Erbs: Citlali OôCampo 

Mrs. Vallianatos: Jessica Smalec 

   

 

 

 

Library News 
Itôs hard to believe that spring is just around the corner.  Daylight savings 
time begins March 12th and the first day of spring is 3 weeks away on 
March 20th.  I hope the students will spring into reading. 

Some of the most popular book series among new arrivals have been ñFar 
Out Fairy Talesò and ñDC Super Friendsò graphic novel series.   ñSnow 
Kidò and ñThe Ghost Trapò are very popular with the primary readers.  
The ñAll About Sportsò series is a popular new series for primary readers.  
I strongly encourage students of all ages to find an author or series that 
they really enjoy and they will be on the way to some great reading adven-
tures.   Happy spring! 

 

Ms. Durrant 

Byrd Library 

  

 



 

 

FREE LITTLE LIBRARY COMING SOON TO BYRD SCHOOL, 
WITH YOUR HELP.  

 Please begin going through your gently used childrenôs books that 
your child no longer reads, and send them to school. 

We will put them to good use in our FREE LITTLE OUTSIDE LI-
BRARY which will be installed very soon outside the main entrance.  
Your donation will help to spread the love of reading to the entire com-
munity.  When a child takes a book from the library box, he/she will read 
it and return it.  If possible, the reader will bring a book of his/her own to 
exchange for the one that is being read.  We need a surplus of books to be 
collected before the program begins.  Please send all donations with your 
child to be dropped in the purple box inside our building.  Thank you for 
your assistance. 

 

 

òThe more you read, the more things youôll know.  The more you learn, the more places youôll 

go.ò 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Gaminoôs P.E. Classes 
Reminder! It is important that students have gym shoes on days they have 
P.E. class.  If they do not have them, they will not be allowed to participate. 
On days they wear boots to school, they can bring gym shoes in a bag and 
they are allowed to change into them before class. Thank you. 

The 4th-6th grade students have finished up hockey skills such as dribbling, 
passing, and shooting.  Now we have begun our hockey tournament when 
we will soon find out who will play in the Hockey Toilet Bowl this year!   

K-3rd have been doing different activities in class.  One activity has been Stations, where we practice different 
sport skills and fitness activities at each station. Our next unit will be volleyball activities.  



 

 

Second Grade News 
We have been as lucky as leprechauns with our winter weather!  The second 
graders have been enjoying some outside recess time due to the mild weather 
temperatures.  Hopefully, the month of March wonôt roar too loudly, but our 
second graders are as they move right along in our reading series in Unit Four.  

Our class will be focusing on what makes parts of the world different from one another, and how kids around 
the world are different. Weôll explore what causes the different ways the Earth looks on its surface, and also 
read poems about nature.  The children are reading more non-fiction text, which can be challenging.  One strat-
egy to help comprehend and retain what is read, is making connections to the story.  For example, the children 
have learned how to do this by making a connection from the text to another text, or something that has hap-
pened similar to themselves, or in the world.  Itôs a great way to remember the story! 

In math we are finishing up Module 5 and about to begin Module 6.  The core focus in Module 6 is using the 
make-ten strategy for addition, using place value to add two-digit numbers, measuring length in centimeters & 
meters, and using line plots to record length.  Please check your childôs ñGoing Home Folder/Take Home 
Folderò each day.  As we begin a new module your child brings home a parent letter for each one.  So please 
check the folder for those parent letters.  The letter gives some great ideas for home to help your child succeed 
with necessary math skills.  The following are some educational websites that can reinforce reading & math 
skillsé 
www.IXL.com 
www.Starfall.com 
www.coolmath.com 
www.funbrain.com 
www.abcya.com  

Educationally, 

Mrs. Sevedge and Mrs. Thome 

Room 8 February News  
Dear Parents, 
 

 March already?  As much as we enjoy the winter season, we sure are ready for spring!  We know the 
students are anxious to get back outside and play as well.  As quickly as this year is flying by, so are the stu-
dentsô supplies.  Many of the students are in need of new crayons, pencils, and glue (sticks).  As a classroom, 
we are in need of Kleenex and hand sanitizer.  Thank you to all those who have already sent in supplies.  We 
do greatly appreciate any contributions. 

The students have been working very hard on reading fluency, decoding skills, and reading strategies.  
They have also been graphic organizers and manipulatives to organize and solve real-world math problems.  
Over the next few weeks, the 3rd and 4th graders will be preparing for the upcoming PARCC assessment.  The 
test will take place at the end of the month and last for about two weeks.  During this time, it will be very im-
portant that the students get plenty of rest and are in school on time every day.     
 As always, thank you for your constant support and efforts towards the successes of all of your chil-
dren.  
            If at any time you have any questions or concerns, feel free to call me at (708)499-3049 or e-mail me at 
sturner@bsd111.edu.                                                         
                                                                                                                                   Sincerely, 

                                                                     Mrs. Turner and Mrs. Bryjak 
 

**Congratulations to our Student of the Month: Brianna Cura**                                                                

Student of the Month:  
Alexis Balcazar (Room 2) & Sebastian Santos (Room 3) 

http://www.ixl.com/
http://www.starfall.com/
http://www.coolmath.com/
http://www.funbrain.com/
http://nlvm.usu.edu/
mailto:sturner@bsd111.edu


 

 

News from the Nurse 
Diane Karamagianis, RN 

District Nurse 

GO GREEN THIS SPRING!  
As spring arrives, our thoughts turn to all things green! March is filled with fun themes that associate the color 

green in the childôs environment. We celebrate Dr. Seussôs birthday, National Nutrition Month, St. Patrickôs Day, and 
the First Day of spring.  What are some green things that you think about when you think about these themes?  I think 
of Dr. Seussôs classic rhyme story ñGreen Eggs and Hamò, green fruits and vegetables, green shamrocks or clovers, 
and green trees and grass.   

On March 2nd, we honor Dr. Seussôs birthday and Read Across America Day.  The National Educa-
tion Association created it in 1998 to raise reading motivation and awareness.  Let us 
start out the month by reading the story Green Eggs and Ham. This story is about a 
character named Sam-I-Am trying to convince the narrator to try green eggs and ham. 
He spends most of the book, offering the unnamed character different locations and 
dining partners to try the delicacy. In the end, the unnamed character relents and eats 
the green eggs and ham, and ends up loving the food.  The moral of this story is to try 

new things.  Do not say you do not like something until you try itéyou might actually like it!  So let us 
set the mood this month, ñBe keen and read Green Eggs and Hamò and begin a discussion with your 
children about being open to try new things or new foods. 

March is also National Nutrition Month.  Let us focus our attention on the importance 
of making informed food choices and developing sound eating and physical activity 
habits as part of our daily routine.  This yearôs theme is ñPut Your Best Fork Forwardò, 
which acts as a reminder that each bite counts. Making just small shifts in our food 
choices can add up over time. In general, that means filling our plates with lean pro-

teins, fruits, vegetables, and whole grains and limiting our intake of salt, sugar, and saturated fat.   

Since we also celebrate Dr. Seussôs birthday and St. Patrickôs Day this month, a green holiday deserves a green cele-
bration!  Let us promote a ñbe seen eating greenò healthy challenge and tasting celebration this month and throughout 
the year. Green fruits and vegetables contain many health-promoting phytochemicals including lutein and indoles.  
They help protect against certain cancers and help maintain vision, health, and strong bones and teeth.   

¶ Provide green fruits such as green grapes, green apples, kiwi, honeydew melon, pears, and limes. 
 

¶ Serve green vegetables like fresh spinach, broccoli, leafy greens, celery, green beans, green bell peppers, green 
onions, artichokes, cucumbers, peas, asparagus, zucchini, okra, brussel sprouts, cabbage, and avocado.   
 

Encourage your children to try something new and then vote on their favorites.  You can even serve ñgreen eggsò; 
scrambled eggs made with frozen chopped spinach!  They will never know if they like certain green fruits 
and vegetables, unless they try it. You may be surprised!  Maybe as a bonus, reward your child for trying 
new foods by giving them a special green treat this month like a green shamrock milkshake! Here is a reci-
pe you can try! http://www.epicurious.com/recipes/food/views/shamrock-shake-51226410  

 

Lastly, March also marks the month for the first day of spring, which is on March 20th. That means our 
days get longer with more light and hopeful it means there will be no more snow!  Itôs the time of year 
when life begins again in nature.  It begins to warm significantly causing new plant growth to "spring 
forth," giving the season its name.  Spring and "springtime" refer to the season, and to ideas of rebirth, 
rejuvenation, renewal, resurrection and regrowth.  ñSpring into motionò and get physically active most 

days of the week this springtime. Let us rejuvenate ourselves, ñgo green and get in a routine.ò Take the children to play 
outside, ride their bikes, or go to the park. Take a walk outside, get a breath of fresh air, and enjoy the regrowth of the 
plants and the green grass.  Maybe you can even consider planting a garden this spring and focus on your nutrition 
throughout the year by growing your own fruits and vegetables. This will keep you physically active, enjoy the out-
doors, and promote healthy eating for you and your family. 

ñGo Green this Marchò and incorporate all these fun themes into your daily routine this month and through-
out the year! 

http://www.epicurious.com/recipes/food/views/shamrock-shake-51226410

